
 

 

 

Meeting Date:  November 19, 2020     Day Editor and Production: Dave Dennis 

Rotary Foundation Update 

Before the meeting started, Jennifer Finnegan, right,  entertained us with some piano playing.  

Thank you, Jennifer.  President Jake introduced Team One Co-Captains Eva 

Jimenez and Kristi Davis  who got things going.  Jack Kimple led the pledge, 

Betty Harrison-Smith did the invocation, and PP Amelia Ward  was willing to 

introduce guests and visiting Rotarians, but none were in attendance.  

Announcements:  Dee Domke is in dire need for Bell Ringers for the Salvation 

Army.  Our club has done this community service for many many years.  Please try to 

find time to help.  Contact Dee to see what times are available.  C: 9491247. 

Applications for grant money from our club are due by November 30th.  If you want 

money for your organization, contact Kim at the Rotary office for an application and more 

information. 

Recognitions:  Mike Mangas was instrumental in helping Rich Eisen advance his career in 

broadcasting.  Mike hired Rich at KRCR 

when he was a rookie.  Rich went on to 

ESPN and has done well.  For his part, 

Mike contributed $100 to his Paul Harris.  

Thank you Mike. 

Dave Gerard, below, spent a week in 

Hawaii.  

Had a great time.  While he was there he celebrated his birthday.  

Thanks for the $100 to your Paul Harris.  Looks good, Dave, but 

where’s the beach? 

Eva Jimenez got a new Range Rover.  Wow, 

what a nice ride.  I’m envious. Thank you for 

the $100 to your Paul Harris. 

L-R Rich Eisen and Mike Mangas 



 

Program:  November is Rotary Foundation month.  This week’s program was presented by Rotary 

International Annual Giving Officer, Geoff Cochran.  He brought us up to date on the 

status of various RI projects. 

The Rotary  Foundation has seven areas of focus in its projects. They are: 

1.  Peace and conflict prevention/resolution 

2.  Disease prevention and  treatment 

3.  Water and sanitation 

4.  Maternal and child health 

5.  Basic education and literacy 

6.  Economic and community development 

7.  Support of the environment, recently added 

When we donate to the Foundation, your money goes 

to one or more of these areas. 

One of the ongoing programs since before I joined Rotary in 1987 was the drive to end polio in the 

world.  As you can see the progress from 1988 to now.  Although the graphic shows Nigeria as being 

one of the places that still has polio, it has now been declared polio free.  This is just one of many 

International projects that your donation to Rotary accomplishes. 

Personal story by Dave Dennis:  In 1982 before I joined Rotary, Pat and I went to South Africa to 

visit her sister who was a Dominican nun.  We spent three weeks there touring with Sr. Frances and 

seeing how people lived.  One of the places we visited was an unauthorized settlement of about 

40,000 people.  At the time Redding was about the same size.  The temperature was 95  – 100 

degrees during the day.  At one time there was no water supply for the village.  Water had to be 

brought in by truck every day and people had to meet the trucks to get water.  However, since the 

government considered this settlement illegal and  didn’t want it to exist, from time to time they would 

not allow the water trucks to enter the village.   Hard to believe, but true.   The nuns had set up a 

clinic in the village and were providing  health care for the residents.  They managed to get a grant 

from the Rotary Foundation to  drill a well to provide a secure source of water.  I didn’t know much 

about Rotary, but was very impressed with the story.  I have thought of it many times as I have 

contributed money to my Paul Harris account.  I saw firsthand how Rotary changes lives. 

Ways to contribute to Rotary Foundation: 

The most common way is to contribute and become a Paul Harris Fellow. Most Rotarians during their 

membership obtain one or more.  

Another way EREY or Every Rotarian Every Year.  This 

would ask for $100 from every Rotarian in the club every 

year.  We have 152 members and currently 45 are giving 

this way.  

A third way is the Paul Harris Society.  This is composed of 

Rotarians who commit to donating $1000 each year.  

Currently we have one person doing this. 



 

A fourth way is to donate to the Rotary Foundation for another individual.  We have had many do this. 

All of these ways to donate will help the Rotary Foundation continue to have a profound impact on 

people’s lives around the world.  Please evaluate your current commitment to your donations to the 

Foundation and see if you might be able to increase it. 

Jeanne Jelke, C: 509-521-3153, is our Club Foundation representative.  Contact her and see how 

you could help more. 

Thanksgiving:  Happy Thanksgiving everyone.  Have a good time, but be safe to yourself and 

others. 

                                      Calendar 

November 26 No Meeting – Happy Thanksgiving 

December 3 Team 2 TBA 

December 10 No Meeting 

December 17 Meeting Presented By Past Presidents 

Decmber 24 No Meeting 

December 31 No Meeting 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

  

Pat & Bernice Corey 
McHale Sign Co. 

223-2030 

 
 

 

  Ed Rullman 

 
Entertainment – Lunch – Dinner 

221-2335 Web Site click here 

 

https://crgibbs.com/
mailto:jcunningham@coxrec.com
mailto:Gary.burks@foothilldistributing.com
http://www.tigerjoe.com/
http://www.DavisOD.com
mailto:tom@smarcilnc.com
mailto:jpricecpa@jpricecpa.com
http://www.mchalesign.com/


 

   

  
 

   

   

   

http://www.wellcaremd.com/
mailto:jill.letendre@usbank.com
mailto:s91616@awwwsome.com
mailto:cfisher@bankcornerstone.com
mailto:flucero@paceengineering.us
mailto:Jeff@jeffavery.net
mailto:cwryan@rvsmx.com
http://www.fitptredding.com/staff
http://www.iwins.com/
mailto:robsmom@shasta.com
mailto:gdunbar@sdsengineering.com
mailto:mbjohannessen@gmail.com
mailto:nicole.anthony@adeccona.com
http://www.upstatehearing.com/
http://www.reddingchamber.com/


 

   

   

  
 

Disclaimer: Redding Rotary encourages our members to support our advertisers. The Rotary Club of Redding does not 

endorse any one company, business, organization or individual placing an ad in our newsletter.   

 

 

https://www.vitalant.org/Home.aspx
https://nvcss.org/
mailto:bobbyr@mboc.com
https://www.maxwellif.com/
http://www.rsbryantinc.com/rsb_home.html
http://www.richards-upholstery.com
http://www.blackbeardiner.com/
http://www.drgussenhoven.com/
mailto:rick.hill@morganstanley.com

